Graduate Division Alumni Association 

University of California, San Francisco

Minutes for meeting on September 17, 2003

Members present: Sturdy McKee (substituting for Victoria Hale, Chair), Dan Keller, Wayne Settle, 

Jenta Shen, David Shewmake and Katherine Woo

Also present: Christine Des Jarlais, Leslie Chu, Nancy Newman, Morris Jones and Mark Jordan   

Call to Order, Welcome and Introductions 

· Sturdy McKee called the meeting to order at 6:35pm.

Approval of Prior Meeting Minutes 

· Motion carried to accept minutes as presented for the last meeting on June 11, 2003, with the following amendments:

1. The name of the local brewery that provided generous support to the GSA Wine Tasting event in May, 2003, is Speakeasy Brewery.

2. A motion to accept a contract for Dan Keller’s jazz band for the February 2004 Gala for $1,200  was carried.

Officers’ Reports
Treasurer’s Report. 
· Nancy Newman reviewed bank accounts and expenses.  All were approved.

Gala Committee Report

· Bill Lindstaedt provided a revised budget with realistic numbers.

· The biggest change is a reduction in the cost of catering based on a bid from McCalls.

· Mark Jordan presented revised McCalls catering proposal.  McCalls is on-site at the Asian Museum and hence the preferred vendor.

· Revised proposal reflected $40 + $3.40 (tax) per person for a minimum of 1,000 attendees.

· They agreed to provide wine, an Asian theme, and sufficient food for attendees to consider it a meal.

· Wayne Settle asked how much time we have before we must commit with McCall’s.  Answer unknown.  

· Wayne Settle moved that we authorize the Gala Committee to accept this bid.  Motion passed.

· There will be a big screen with projected images in the ground floor big room.

· On-line ticket sales by credit card are being investigated.  The sole bid so far is too high: $9,000.

· Anticipated attendance is 1,200 to 1,400.

· Keynote speaker’s presentation will be given between 8PM – 8:30PM on the second floor in a room with capacity of 400.  Video images of speakers will be projected in the big room.

· No sit-down eating.

· How shall we acknowledge our main sponsors?  They should have an opportunity to promote themselves, perhaps at tables in the big room or by giving brief speeches.  Further discussion is required.

· Portions of payments and contributions are tax-deductible.  It was agreed that the Gala Committee should clarify this to payers.

· We may need to get a room at a hotel for Dr.Varmus (the keynote speaker) if he prefers not to stay with the Chancellor.  In this event, Mark Jordan has a discount arrangement with the St. Francis.

· In our fundraising efforts we are being guided and advised by the UCSF Foundation.

· Sturdy McKee asked for authorization to offer a complimentary ticket to the Science Editor of the San Jose Mercury News, an acquaintance of his, and he would ask her for a full-page spread including pictures.  No motion was made but it was generally agreed that this was reasonable.  

It was also suggested that we similarly invite other members of the press including the San Francisco Chronicle.

· The anticipated cost of the 2004 Gala is $94,000 of which $25,000 will be paid for by fundraising from sponsors, $10,000 (the cost of the Museum space rental) will be paid for by the Graduate Division, and the balance will be paid for from ticket sales, as well as from contributions made by the Career Center, GDAA, GSA, PSA, and possibly from Departmental Chairs.

· It was asked how many tickets corporate and other sponsors could receive.  Leslie Chu replied that this is spelled out in the menu of options offered to donors, which has been presented previously.

· Leslie Chu shared that Biotech Industry Day will not be held February 27th, but early March.  This was disappointing news as it has been the intention of the Gala Planning Committee to schedule the gala to coincide with Biotech Industry Day. 

Campus Reports

AAUCSF Report

· Mark Jordan reported on the politics and the complexity of the student regent rotation system.  Currently, UCSF provides the student regent once each twelve years.  However, after numerous failed attempts a revised schedule was proposed and accepted (it must be unanimous among all UC campuses) in which UCSF’s participation is doubled to once each six years.

· Mark Jordan further reported that he is nearing completion of the next issue of the alumni newsletter which will feature an announcement of the “Celebration and Dedication of UCSF’s Mission Bay Campus” event which will occur on October 28th.  The new campus will be open from 2:00pm to 7:00 pm.  There will be a ceremony at 4:00 pm.  Motorized cable cars will shuttle participants from and to Caltrain.  There will be food, salsa music and scientific lectures during the afternoon.  This will be followed by a sit down dinner for invited guests who will have the opportunity to hear from Tom Brokaw as the key speaker.

General Administration

· Nancy Newman presented a summary of GDAA membership counts, revenues, expenses, and a draft membership application form for 2004.  The first 2004 membership mailing is scheduled for October 31st.  Through the third quarter of 2003 membership totaled: 464; 2002: 560; 2001: 532. 

· Dan Keller observed that the form lacks graphic design, is not enticing, and is perhaps partly responsible for our dwindling membership.  Graciously, Nancy took no offense and offered to suggest that Victoria Hale, in her cover letter to prospective members, enumerate the good works performed by the GDAA.

School of Graduate Division Reports 

Dean’s Report

· Chris Des Jarlais reported that the summer has been a successful one for postdocs.  

· Funding will be provided for 25 minority students to attend a colloquium in October.

· The Department is gearing up to provide further support to postdocs.

· Chris reported that Jenny Phelps, founder of the Office of Academic Enrichment at UCSF, has left her job there.  Support for outreach efforts is being cut but there is still interest in continuing that work.

· An orientation event of postdocs will be held in the atrium of Genentech Hall (Mission Bay) from 5:00 to 7:00 pm on October 21st.  Patrick Delahunt will represent Alumni Relations and Sturdy McKee will make every effort to attend as the GDAA representative. 

PSA Report

· Morris Jones asked whether the GDA would fund their upcoming wine and cheese event.  Wayne Settle observed that, having done so for the graduate students we should do likewise for the postdocs.

· The consensus was that further discussion is needed.  A date must be chosen for the event, likely in November or December.

· It was also suggested that the PSA consider combining with the graduate students for this event.  Morris Jones agreed to carry this suggestion back to his group.

GSA Report

· Leslie Chu reported that the memorial service for Dr. Ira Herskowitz, at the Legion of Honor on June 27th was a good ceremony and was well-attended.

· She further reported that her group annually co-sponsors a film festival to welcome first-year students.  This year’s will be on October 30th from 6:00 to 10:30 pm.

· There will also be a Diversity Week starting October 22nd, including film showings.  These activities will be at Parnassus campus but some films will also be shown at Mission Bay where drinks and South American food will be provided.  Diversity Week will be open to the whole community.

New Business, Old Business

· Wayne Settle proposed that lifetime GDAA memberships be reconsidered and that a pricing structure be devised.
· Sturdy McKee reported that the Physical Therapy School is in the process of forming an alumni organization unaffiliated with ours and that we should invite them instead to be part of the UCSF and GDAA alumni organizations.  We must consider how to make this invitation attractive.  Leslie Chu proposed that we invite PT recruiters to participate in Career Day.  The PT School is part of the Graduate Division so is entitled to join us if it wishes.  However, we may not directly solicit PT students for GDAA membership.  The PT program is 2.5 years in length and produces Master’s-level professionals.  A recent PT school social event was attended by 40 students, as well as 15 faculty and spouses.  PT is a joint program with SF State University.  It enrolls 32 new students each year plus four post-professionals.  It was suggested that the GDAA not miss an opportunity with PT as it did with Nursing.  Sturdy McKee proposed that we invite a PT student to the GDAA’s December meeting.  David Shewmake suggested we invite two or three.
· Sturdy McKee offered to ask Victoria Hale to attend the October 21 orientation event (see above) to invite them to join GDAA.
· Nancy Newman reported that there are approximately 2,000 GDAA tote bags in the basement and suggested that we hand them out at events such as those mentioned above.
Setting of Next Meeting and Adjournment

· The next GDAA Board meeting will be held Wednesday, December 10th at 6:30 pm.  It is hoped that Dean Atkisson will be able to attend.

Submitted by Nancy Newman and Dan Keller
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